
SCOFIELD FARMS ROA OPEN MEETING

October 18, 2022

I. CALL TO ORDER:

��ƋƵŽƌƵŵ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ��ŽĂƌĚ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ŚĂǀ ŝŶŐ�ďĞĞŶ�ĞƐƚĂďůŝƐŚĞĚ͕ �ƚŚĞ�ŵĞĞƟŶŐ�ǁ ĂƐ�ĐĂůůĞĚ�ƚŽ�ŽƌĚĞƌ�
by the President, Joseph Borgo, at 6:00 p.m.

II. ACTIONS TAKEN OUTSIDE OF A MEETING:

The Board ĐŽŶƟŶƵĞƐ�ƚŽ�ǁ ƌĞƐƚůĞ�ǁ ŝƚŚ�ƚŚĞ�ŝƐƐƵĞ�ŽĨ�ƚƌĞƐƉĂƐƐĞƌƐ�ĞŶƚĞƌŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ƉŽŽů�ĂƌĞĂ�ĂŶĚ�
ĐĂƵƐŝŶŐ�ĚĂŵĂŐĞ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�ĨĂĐŝůŝƟĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĂŵĞŶŝƟĞƐ͘

III. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Budget Approval—The Treasurer, Craig Becker, presented the proposed budget for 2023.
There will be no increase in homeowners’ fees under the proposed budget, although we will
run a slight deficit, which we have ample ŽƉĞƌĂƟŶŐreserves to cover. A budget of
$329,650.00 was approved by unanimous consent.

, ŽůŝĚĂǇ�>ŝŐŚƟŶŐ—A contract was awarded to Hess Lawn Inc. for the purchase and
ŝŶƐƚĂůůĂƟŽŶ�ŽĨ�ŚŽůŝĚĂǇ�ůŝŐŚƟŶŐ.

Pool Fence Extensions—dŚĞ��ŽĂƌĚ�ŝƐ�ĞǆĂŵŝŶŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ƉŽƐƐŝďŝůŝƟĞƐ�ĨŽƌ�ĞǆƚĞŶĚŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ŚĞŝŐŚƚ�ŽĨ�
ƚŚĞ�ĨĞŶĐĞ�ƐƵƌƌŽƵŶĚŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ƉŽŽů͘�dŚĞƌĞ�ĂƌĞ�ŚĞŝŐŚƚ�ƌĞƐƚƌŝĐƟŽŶƐ�ƵŶĚĞƌ�ƚŚĞ��ŝƚǇ�ĐŽĚĞ͕�ĂŶĚ�there
is some doubt as to whether the height of the fence can be extended without replacing the
ǁ ŚŽůĞ�ĨĞŶĐĞ͘�t Ğ�ĐŽŶƟŶƵĞ�ƚŽ�ƌĞǀ ŝĞǁ �ŽƵƌ�ŽƉƟŽŶƐ͘

Women’s Restroom at the Pool Update—The issue with the lack of hot water in the women’s
shower has finally been resolved. The previouƐ�ŝŶƐƚĂůůĂƟŽŶ�ŽĨ�ŚĂŶĚƐ-free faucets resulted in
a diversion of hot water to the faucets instead of the showers. The plumbing has been
ƌĞĐƟĮ ĞĚ�ĂŶĚ�ŶĞǁ �ŚĂŶĚƐ-free faucets have been installed in both restrooms.

Dues Payments During the CMA to Inframark TrĂŶƐŝƟŽŶ—Inframark has sent out
ŝŶĨŽƌŵĂƟŽŶ�ƚŽ�Ăůů�ŚŽŵĞŽǁ ŶĞƌƐ�ƌĞŐĂƌĚŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ŶĞǁ �ĐŽĚĞƐ�ƚŽ�ƵƐĞ�ĨŽƌ�ŵĂŬŝŶŐ�ƋƵĂƌƚĞƌůǇ�ĚƵĞƐ�
payments. Due to issues with the Smartwebs website and with CIT, some homeowners have
been unable to make their payment online. The Board has decided, therefore, to assess no
late fees for homeowners who make their payments by the end of November.

IV. HOMEOWNERS FORUM:



V. CLOSED EXECUTIVE SESSION:

VI. ADJOURNMENT:

dŚĞ�ŵĞĞƟŶŐ�ǁ ĂƐ�ĂĚũŽƵƌŶĞĚ�Ăƚ�ϳ ͗ ϭϱ�Ɖ͘ŵ ͘


